MINUTES OF THE SPRINGDALE TOWN BOARD SPECIAL MEETING – March 1, 2012 

IN ATTENDANCE: Town Board Chair Ed Eloranta, Supervisor I Wayne Hefty, Supervisor II Richard Schwenn, Town Patrolman Devin Dahlk and Clerk Vicki Anderson.

CALL TO ORDER: by Chair Eloranta, 5:30 p.m.

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed. By 2/29/12 the agenda was posted in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law. 
PAYMENT OF REPAIRS ON 2007 PETERBILT: MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to pay the bill of $23,071.78 for the repair of the 2007 Peterbilt - $22,616.61 - insurance payment received by the town + $250.00 – insurance deductible + $205.17 – blower motor.

Discussion: The 2007 Peterbilt was damaged during a snow plowing accident. Rural Mutual Insurance Company authorized repair of the truck and deposited $22,616.61 with the town based on the company-approved estimate. The truck repairs will be completed soon and the Town Patrolman cannot retrieve the truck without payment. Instead of waiting until the next TB meeting, March 19, 2012, the special meeting was called to approve this expenditure to enable the Town Patrolman to get the truck for snowplowing needs. Motion carried 3-0.  

REPAIR OF 2003 PETERBILT: MOTION by Hefty/Schwenn to repair the door of the 2003 Peterbilt now by buying a used door for approximately $850.00, directing the Town Patrolman to get a good deal on getting the door painted before installing it and to install the door. In the future, when the truck is not needed for snowplowing, the Town Patrolman will determine the best way to repair and paint the slight damage to the corner fender. The truck is operable now. Discussion: The truck was damaged during snow plowing. The town received an estimate from JX Peterbilt to repair the door and fender for approximately $5,000.00. The JX Peterbilt estimate includes a new door and other parts for $2,281.46. It was generally agreed that a used door for $850.00 and the labor of the Town Patrolman would be more economical than the Peterbilt estimate. Motion to approve the repairs as described above, carried 3-0.  
ADJOURN: MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to adjourn. Motion carried 3-0, 5:50 p.m.. 
Respectfully submitted, Vicki Anderson
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